
FRANCIS GREENWAY HIGH SCHOOL 

P & C MEETING 

17
th

 May 2016 

 

Meeting Started :    6.05pm 

 

Attendance   as per attendance book 

 

Apologies:   L.Rowley, D.Morrison-Cleary, K.Bartlet, D.Ruming 

 

Minutes of previous meeting  

 

Accepted by:  J.Patterson       Seconded:  B.Norman 

 

Business Arising: 

 

 Have seen that there is a request for School document into the canteen pigeon 

hole. Will do that. 

 Bus is going great and has been used a couple of times. 

 Survey for canteen will looked into. Ideas for menu’s and possibly using 

Work for the Dole Scheme. 

 The Learning Centre is going. 

 All new banking is going ahead and booking made for appointment to sign 

over. Made for 7
th
 June at Raymond Terrace Westpac. 

 

 

Correspondence In:  

 

 Fundraising. 

 P&C Journal 

 2016 ASG Awards 

 

Correspondence Out   
 

  none 

 

Treasurers Report:  Given by J.Wilkes 

 

 Canteen - $30,375 

 FGHS - $66,589 

 Employee Benefits - $267.76 

 Term Deposit - $5,098   Total $102,329 

 

 

 



 

Principals Report: given by J.Edwards 

 

 Introducing S.Waller,  D.Borrow who have come to show us the new 

cultural Japanese Garden to be used by all students at FGHS. Funds are 

needed to complete, maintain and enhance the garden. Motion put forward 

for $5000.00 to be donated by the P&C. J.Wilkes  Seconded by T.Ehlefeldt   

Motion passed. 

 Had a meeting with Alinta in regards to a jacket and sports shorts. Shorts 

new fabric and new length and unisex - $40. Jackets- Rugby style - $80, 

Super fleece style - $65, Performance fleece - $72. P&C agreed Jackets, 

Rugby style and Superfleece and shorts will be ordered for sale in our 

Uniform shop. 

 

Deputy Principal’s Report: Given by  

 

 None given, J.MacIntosh away, A.Usher filling her position. 

   

 

Canteen Report: Given by B.Norman 

 

 Takings have improved slightly 

 Winter menu has started. 

 Mineral water has been changed to a new one which is lower in sugar. 

 Had a visit from the health inspector a few weeks ago and have rectified the 

few minor problems she noted. 

 Lisa would like to thank all the wonderful volunteers who continue to support 

the canteen even though not many have children at school anymore. Also 

thanks to the paid staff as they also give up their own time to keep the canteen 

running. 

 

General Business 

 

 Do we know if the snow trip is going ahead? Haven’t heard, will find out 

tomorrow. 

 Invoices for school fees haven’t been recieved yet. 

 School musical tickets available online now. 

 

Meeting Closed :    7.10pm 

Next Meeting:   14
th
 June 2016 


